## November/December 2023

## **CIE Newsletter**



**Mr. Andy:** Winter is here with new beginnings and opportunities in the air, this month for science we will be discussing plant structure. For math, we will be going over numerical patterns even and odd numbers. To round out the month we will be talking about how places and regions help our understanding of social studies and historical events.

Mrs. Ndjolba: This November we will focus on central idea, making connections, and drawing inferences. We will also discuss long vowel teams, past tense verbs, plural nouns, contractions, and pronouns. In math we will work on adding with sums to 100, and subtracting with numbers to 100. In science we will be talking about working like a scientist and in social studies we will be reviewing civics and government. Please continue to encourage your student to always do their best!

**Ms. Normita:** In reading, we are focusing on the consonant blends: /cl/and /fl/. In math, we are working on subtraction facts to 20. In science class, students are learning the process of growing plants by planting seeds and learning where the plants begin.

Ms. Laurel: This November, we are going to talk about different reasons for why we are thankful and learning about different Thanksgiving traditions. Students will be learning about stories having character, learning about different types of stories and genres writers write about, and even beginning to work on addition and subtraction!

This December, we are looking forward to Holidays Around the World! We will be participating in different culture holiday celebrations and learning about their holiday traditions. Students will continue to work on addition and subtraction. We are also reading stories every day and learning more about genres , rules, and technology in the world.

Mrs. Goldstein: It is hard to believe that we are entering the holiday seasons. Throughout November and December, we will learn about various holidays. We will discuss all the things we have to give thanks for in our lives. We will also discuss the importance of family and how we can help our family. While we continue to work on writing, we are focusing on capitalization, punctuation, spacing as well as writing complete sentences. Please continue to read to your child and encourage them to always do their best!

<u>Mrs. Orlando:</u> Fall is flying by fast!! We will be learning all about Native Americans and Winter animals during November and December. Look out for some pie tasting reviews as well.

**Ms. Edelman:** Thank you everyone for participating in our Fall festivities. We are on to November. In November, we will learn letters and numbers. Hh, Healthy Food and number 3, Mm, My Senses and number 4, Aa, We All Have Feelings and number 5. We will take a break for Thanksgiving. We will collect canned goods, peanut butter and jelly and anything else for a Thanksgiving meal for people who do not have food for the holiday. After the break we will learn letter Bb, We Share and review numbers 1-5. In December we will learn letters Kk, We're Kind and number 6, Dd, We Help Out Family and number 7.

Ms. Susan, Ms. Ivonne, Ms. Leo: The intensive Pre-K is very thankful for all our friends and family. Our classes our learning about families, friendship, and turkeys. We are singing songs about holidays, tracing letters, and counting 10 trees. We are very thankful for our students and their families!

**Ms. Amaro:** This is a great time of year because we are going to look back and see everything everyone achieved. At the beginning of November, in reading, we are going over People and Government, and why elections are so important for democracy. In math, we are going over numerical patterns and even and odds numbers. For science, we are continuing to learn about plant structure. In social studies, we are learning about regions and how they can help us understand historical events. We are going to learn new topics and have fun!







